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Dear Resident 

Proposed Residents’ Priority Parking Scheme (ResPark) R70 extension to 

include Frances Street, Ambrose Street, Holly Terrace, Carey Street and 

Wenlock Terrace  

You may remember we wrote to you when we last initiated the legal procedure in 

January 2022.  At this time we advertised a proposal to introduce a new 

resident’s priority parking scheme on Kilburn Road and Alma Terrace/Alma 

Grove only.  

We subsequently received several representations in objection to the advertised 

proposal. As such all representations received were presented in a report to the 

Executive Member for Transport (Cllr A D’Agorne) on the 19th April 2022 at a 

Public Decision Session. The full report can be seen on the following link under 

item 60: 

https://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=738&MId=12736  

The Executive Member resolved to:  

• Implement the advertised R70 scheme for Kilburn Road, Alma Grove, and 

Alma Terrace; 

• Advertisement for the inclusion of Frances Street, Ambrose Street, Holly 

Terrace, Carey Street and Wenlock Terrace within the R70 residents 

parking area be implemented. 

Reason:    To provide the improved parking provision for residents of Kilburn 

Road, Alma Grove, and Alma Terrace, in line with the majority preferences 
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received within the consultation and limited objections submitted to the 

advertised proposals from the nearby area. As well as allowing consultation to 

take place with the wider area regarding inclusion into the R70 scheme. 

As such we are now advertising an amendment to the approved scheme to 

include your area. If implemented you would be included within the R70 

boundary. Please see the attached plan for the boundary outline.  

Notices will be placed on street and the amended proposal will be advertised in 

‘The Press’ on 20th May 2022.  

I have attached a copy of the legal notice of proposals for your information. This 

includes the advertisement of limited waiting bays on Carey Street to assist with 

local amenities and visitors/tradespeople if required. If you wish to make 

representation to the proposal, in support or against, please write with details by 

email to highway.regulation@york.gov.uk or to the Director of Place at the above 

West Offices address, no later than the 10th June 2022.  

If no objections are received, we will implement the scheme as advertised for the 

extended area (in addition to Alma Terrace/Alma Grove) and advise residents 

further on the implementation date and how to obtain permits. However should 

objections be received we will need to report these back to a Public Decision 

Session where all representations, in support and against the proposal, will be 

included for the consideration of the Executive Member for Transport, if this is 

the case we will write to you all again with details of this meeting. 

Please contact me on: 

• 01904 551337 or 

• email: highway.regulation@york.gov.uk if you require any additional 

information or clarification. 

Yours faithfully 

A Howarth  

Annemarie Howarth 

Traffic Projects Officer 

Traffic Management 
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